# Table of Selected July-September 2017 Global Supply Chain Articles and Reports

### Theory and Practice of Corporate Social Responsibility in Global Supply Chains

"Purchasing practices and working conditions in global supply chains: Global survey results," International Labor Organization, INWORK Issue Brief, No. 10, June 2017: <a href="http://www.ilo.org/wcmsp5/groups/public/---ed\_protect/---protrav/----">http://www.ilo.org/wcmsp5/groups/public/---ed\_protect/---protrav/---</a> travail/documents/publication/wcms 556336.pdf

"Trafficking in Persons Report 2017, U.S. State Department, June 2017: https://www.state.gov/j/tip/rls/tiprpt/2017/

"Labour rights in Export Processing Zones with a focus on GSP+ beneficiary countries," European Parliament Directorate-General for External Policies, June 2017: <a href="http://www.tepsa.eu/download/studies\_for\_the\_european\_parliament/droi\_report\_on\_labourrights\_in\_epzs/Labour-Rights-In-Export-Processing-Zones.pdf">http://www.tepsa.eu/download/studies\_for\_the\_european\_parliament/droi\_report\_on\_labourrights\_in\_epzs/Labour-Rights-In-Export-Processing-Zones.pdf</a>

"ITUC Global Rights Index 2017; The world's worst countries for workers," International Trade Union Confederation, June 2017:

https://www.ituc-csi.org/ituc-global-rights-index-2017?lang=en

"Turning people into profits: Abusive recruitment, trafficking and forced labour of Nepali migrant workers," Amnesty International, June 2017:

https://www.amnesty.ie/turning-people-into-profits-abusive-recruitment-trafficking-and-forced-labour-of-nepali-migrant-workers/

"The highs and lows of the UK's Business and Human Rights laws," Anna Dannreuther and Hayley Chapman, Rights Info, June 16, 2017:

https://rightsinfo.org/the-highs-and-lows-of-the-uks-business-and-human-rights-laws/

"Multinationals as global institutions: Power, authority and relative autonomy," John Gerald Ruggie, Regulation & Governance, June 28, 2017:

https://business-humanrights.org/sites/default/files/documents/Ruggie-2017-Regulation\_Governance.pdf

"G20 Summit 2017: Leaders' Declaration commits to action against child labor and modern slavery," Business & Human Rights Resource Centre, July 2017:

https://business-

 $\frac{human rights.org/sites/default/files/documents/G20\%20ICAR\%20 progress\%20 report\%20 Final.p.}{df}$ 

"The problem with corporate social responsibility," Jennifer Gordon, Fordham University School of Law, July 11, 2017:

https://wsr-network.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/07/Gordon-CSR-vs-WSR-FINAL-July-2017.pdf

"Expert roundtable on elements of a possible binding international instrument on business and human rights," University of Notre Dame London Gateway, Summary Report on May 2017 conference, July 11, 2017:

https://www.business-

humanrights.org/sites/default/files/documents/May%2016%202017%20rtable%20sum%20rep %20final.pdf

"Supply Chain Traceability and Transparency" and "Addressing risks of forced labor in supply chains," Fair Labor Association, June and August 2017:

http://www.fairlabor.org/blog/entry/supply-chain-traceability-and-transparency and http://www.fairlabor.org/report/addressing-risks-forced-labor-supply-chains

"The need for standardized Sustainability Reporting Practices; Issues relating to corporate disclosure of information occupational health and safety performance," Center for Safety & Health Sustainability, August 2017:

http://www.centershs.org/assets/docs/NeedForSustainabilityReporting-Final-August.pdf

"Removing barriers to Justice; How a treaty on business and human rights could improve access to remedy for victims," Daniel Blackburn, ICTUR, on behalf of eight NGOs in Europe, August 2017:

https://www.business-

humanrights.org/sites/default/files/documents/Removing%20barriers%20web.pdf

"China-like wages now part of U.S. employment boom," Kenneth Rapoza, Forbes.com, August 4, 2017:

https://www.forbes.com/sites/kenrapoza/2017/08/04/china-like-wages-now-part-of-u-s-employment-boom/#5a32542d128a

"Human trafficking risks in Asia's supply chains: How should businesses respond?" Richard Welford, Eco-Business, August 4, 2017:

http://www.eco-business.com/opinion/human-trafficking-risks-in-asias-supply-chains-how-should-businesses-respond/

"Women's organizations call on proposed binding treaty on transnational corporations to integrate gender perspective," six women's organizations in the developing world, August 8, 2017:

https://business-

humanrights.org/sites/default/files/documents/FEMINISTS%20CONTRIBUTIONS%20TREATY.pdf

"Exposure draft of GRI 403: Occupational Health and Safety [reporting on OHS metrics]," Global Sustainability Standards Board, August 10, 2017:

https://www.globalreporting.org/standards/media/1645/exposure-draft-of-gri-403-occupational-health-and-safety.pdf

"Occupational safety, health are basic rights [report on World Congress of Safety and Health at Work]," Xin Yu, The Strait Times (Singapore), August 28, 2017:

http://www.straitstimes.com/singapore/manpower/occupational-safety-health-are-basic-rights

"Do Benefit Corporations respect human rights?" Joanne Bauer and Elizabeth Umlas, Stanford Social Innovation Review, Fall 2017:

https://ssir.org/articles/entry/do\_benefit\_corporations\_respect\_human\_rights

"12,000 officials disciplined and 18,000 companies punished in China's sweeping crackdown against pollution," Nectar Gan, South China Morning Post, September 2, 2017: <a href="http://www.scmp.com/news/china/policies-politics/article/2109342/top-level-china-pollution-inspections-wrapping">http://www.scmp.com/news/china/policies-politics/article/2109342/top-level-china-pollution-inspections-wrapping</a>

"Creating a paradigm shift: Legal strategies to improve access to remedy for corporate human rights abuse," Amnesty International, September 4, 2017: https://www.amnesty.org/en/documents/pol30/7037/2017/en/?amp%3Bqid=78122

"Of slaves and slave masters: Strategic litigation to address forced labour in global supply chains," Linde Bryk and Claudia Muller-Hoff, OxHRH Blog, September 6, 2017: <a href="http://ohrh.law.ox.ac.uk/of-slaves-and-slave-masters-strategic-litigation-to-address-forced-labour-in-global-supply-chains/">http://ohrh.law.ox.ac.uk/of-slaves-and-slave-masters-strategic-litigation-to-address-forced-labour-in-global-supply-chains/</a>

"New global accord defines role, skills of OSH professionals," Industrial Safety & Hygiene News, September 6, 2017:

http://www.ishn.com/articles/107122-new-global-accord-defines-role-skills-of-osh-professionals

"Estimated 40 million people are victims of modern slavery; women and children most affected," reports from the International Labor Organization and Walk Free Foundation, September 19, 2017:

http://www.ilo.org/global/about-the-ilo/newsroom/news/WCMS 574717/lang--en/index.htm

### Apparel Industry (garments and shoes)

"I know I cannot quit;" The prevalence and productivity cost of sexual harassment to the Cambodian garment industry," CARE International and Australian Aid, March 2017:

https://www.care.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2017/04/SHCS Full Technical Report March 2017.pdf

"Empowering female workers in the apparel industry; Three areas for business action," C&A Foundation, ICRW, Levi Strauss Foundation, BSR, June 2017:

https://www.bsr.org/reports/BSR\_Empowering\_Female\_Workers\_in\_the\_Apparel\_Industry.pdf

"How footwear companies and luxury brands tackle forced labor risks in their leather supply chains." Know The Chain, June 2017:

https://knowthechain.org/wp-content/uploads/KTC-LeatherLabor-Case-Study\_Final.pdf

"Revealed: reality of life working in an Ivanka Trump clothing factory," Krithika Varagur, The Guardian (London), June 13, 2017:

https://www.theguardian.com/us-news/2017/jun/13/revealed-reality-of-a-life-working-in-anivanka-trump-clothing-factory

"Ivanka Inc., The first daughter talks about improving the lives of working women. Her father urges companies to "buy American." But her fashion line's practices collide with those principles and are out of step with industry trends," Matea Gold, Drew Harwell, Maher Satta and Simon Denyer, The Washington Post, July 14, 2017:

https://www.washingtonpost.com/graphics/2017/politics/ivanka-trump-overseas/?utm\_term=.fd8173b24a4e&wpisrc=nl\_heads-draw6&wpmm=1

"Bangladesh Accord extended for three years – worker protections strengthened, proponents promote an 'alternative to standard CSR programs,'" Garrett Brown, The Pump Handle, July 18, 2017:

http://scienceblogs.com/thepumphandle/2017/07/18/bangladesh-accord-is-extended-for-three-years-worker-protections-strengthened-as-proponents-promote-an-alternative-to-standard-csr-programs/

"Africa's rise poses threat to Bangladesh's apparel exports," Refayet Ullah Mirdha, The Daily Star (Dhaka), July 18, 2017:

http://www.thedailystar.net/business/africas-rise-poses-threat-bangladeshs-apparel-export-1434910

"Are your jeans ethical?" Jessica Goodheart, Capital & Main and Fast Company, July 27, 2017: <a href="https://capitalandmain.com/are-your-jeans-ethical-0727">https://capitalandmain.com/are-your-jeans-ethical-0727</a>

"14 clothing brands release joint letter supporting labor justice reform in Mexico," Maquila Solidarity Network, July 28, 2017:

http://www.maquilasolidarity.org/en/14-clothing-brands-release-joint-letter-supporting-labour-justice-reform-mexico

"How the Syrian conflict is impacting the Turkish garment sector [child labor]," Nicole Pope, Fair Wear Foundation, Amsterdam, August 7, 2017:

https://www.fairwear.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/02/FWF-article-child-labour-Turkey.pdf

"Supply chain mapping pinpoints child labor links in Turkey," Hannah Abdulla, Just Style, August 9, 2017:

https://www.just-style.com/news/supply-chain-mapping-pinpoints-child-labour-links-inturkey\_id131394.aspx

"Modern slavery risk rising in European supply chains," Leonie Barrie, Just-Style, August 10, 2017:

https://www.just-style.com/analysis/modern-slavery-risk-rising-in-european-supply-chains id131407.aspx

"Georgetown, Nike reach pact on worker conditions," Sarah Larimer, Washington Post, August 30, 2017:

https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/grade-point/wp/2017/08/30/georgetown-nike-reach-pact-on-worker-conditions/?utm\_term=.7d045e4ce053

"Nike signs factory access agreement," Judy Gearhart and Sarah Newell, Huffington Post, September 1, 2017:

http://www.huffingtonpost.com/entry/59a9d7c3e4b0c50640cd5f5a

"Women pickers toil unprotected in Pakistan's cotton fields," Saleem Shaikh and Sughra Tunio, Thomas Reuters Foundation, September 10, 2017: http://news.trust.org/item/20170910000526-dl2lx/

"Five years since Ali Enterprises fire disaster, factories in Pakistan continue to be unsafe," Clean Clothes Campaign, September 11, 2017:

https://cleanclothes.org/news/2017/09/11/five-years-since-ali-enterprises-fire-disaster-factories-in-pakistan-continue-to-be-unsafe?amp%3Bqid=78122

"Factory workers still toiling away in deathtraps," The News (Karachi, Pakistan), September 11, 2017:

https://www.thenews.com.pk/print/229003-Factory-workers-still-toiling-away-in-deathtraps

"Who makes my clothes? A simulation game exploring the story behind the barcode," Baptist World Aid, Australia, September 2017:

https://baptistworldaid.org.au/action/who-makes-my-

 $\frac{clothes/?\ cldee=Z2FycmV0dGRicm93bkBjb21jYXN0Lm5ldA\%3d\%3d\&recipientid=contact-4d1de43c5151e711814c02df0a9e492b-$ 

ff148bc6cf574826a0a56d2dbffc63d9&utm\_source=ClickDimensions&utm\_medium=email&utm\_campaign=Advocacy%20Enews&esid=ea74b586-7e9e-e711-8153-02df0a9e492b

#### **Electronics Industry**

"American chipmakers had a toxic problem. Then they outsourced it; The price of a digital world," Cam Simpson, Bloomberg Businessweek, June 15, 2017:

https://www.bloomberg.com/news/features/2017-06-15/american-chipmakers-had-a-toxic-problem-so-they-outsourced-it

"Life and death in Apple's forbidden city," Brian Merchant, The Guardian (London), June 18, 2017:

https://www.theguardian.com/technology/2017/jun/18/foxconn-life-death-forbidden-city-longhua-suicide-apple-iphone-brian-merchant-one-device-extract

"Responsible Labor Initiative launches to promote rights of workers vulnerable to forced labor," EICC – Electronic Industry Citizenship Coalition, June 26, 2017:

http://www.csrwire.com/press\_releases/40124-Responsible-Labor-Initiative-Launches-to-Promote-Rights-of-Workers-Vulnerable-to-Forced-Labor

"Who will clean up Silicon Valley's E-wasteland?" Julianne Tveten, Capital & Main and Fast Company, July 24, 2017:

https://capitalandmain.com/who-will-clean-up-silicon-valleys-electronic-wasteland-0724

"Dumb, Dumber and Foxconn; Wisconsin taxpayers bamboozled once again by clueless politicians," Richard Maxwell and Toby Miller, Psychology Today, August 5, 2017: <a href="https://www.psychologytoday.com/blog/greening-the-media/201708/dumb-dumber-and-foxconn">https://www.psychologytoday.com/blog/greening-the-media/201708/dumb-dumber-and-foxconn</a>

"Is Foxconn a fantasy? The high cost of bringing manufacturing jobs to Wisconsin," Sarah Newell, Opendemocracy.net, August 7, 2017:

https://www.opendemocracy.net/beyondslavery/sarah-newell/is-foxconn-fantasy-high-cost-of-bringing-manufacturing-jobs-to-wisconsin

"S Korean court says worker's rare disease linked to Samsung," Associated Press, August 30, 2017:

https://www.nytimes.com/aponline/2017/08/30/world/asia/ap-as-skorea-samsung-sick-workers.html?mcubz=3

"University in China apologizes after students forced to do internships at Foxconn," Zhuang Pinghui, South China Morning Post, July 21, 2017:

http://www.scmp.com/print/news/china/society/article/2103529/university-china-apologises-after-students-forced-do-internships

"The Electronics Watch Contractor Guidance [due diligence compliance guide for tech hardware companies]," Electronics Watch, September 4, 2017:

http://electronicswatch.org/en/the-electronics-watch-contractor-guidance 2525835

## Food Industry (agriculture and fishing)

"How the food and beverage companies tackle forced labor risks in sugarcane supply chains," Know The Chain, August 2017:

https://knowthechain.org/wp-content/uploads/KTC-SugarcaneReport-Final\_August-2017.pdf

"Organizers say quaint Baltimore seafood business masks shocking labor abuses," Bruce Vail, In These Times, August 2, 2017:

 $\frac{\text{http://inthesetimes.com/working/entry/20380/Baltimore-seafood-Phillips-Indonesia-Workers-Rights-Unions 1}{\text{Rights-Unions 1}}$ 

September 21, 2017